
 

THE AUXILIARY BAROMETER  
SEPTEMBER 2024 

Volunteers Do Make A Difference 
 
Summer is winding down and the leaves are falling and it is ge4ng colder.  I hope you all had a great summer.   
 
  
     Flu shots will be available at our Board Meeting at the Hospital Board Room on the 9th of 
October at 9:30am, also the latest Covid shot.  If you plan on helping with Cheeseballs you need 
to update your shots. 
 
     Cheese Balls is also back on November 3rd as for making them, selling them, an email will be 
sent out requesting your help as always. 
 
     We are still in need of Volunteers at the Christmas Cheer just a couple of hours a week would 
be appreciated.  Hanging clothes, putting together food boxes to be given out.  Contact Maria 
Lundholm 530-541-4261 
 
     November is election of officers.  A Luncheon will be scheduled at the Margareit’s Restaurant 
at 765 Emerald Bay Road and will be free to all current members of the Auxiliary.  The date is 
November 13th. 
 
The last blood drive for the year is December 6th from 11:30am till 5:00pm.  Come out and donate 
and while you are there you can help out with our other volunteers. 
 
Larry Coffman BMHA President 
 
 
 



Barton Memorial Hospital Auxiliary Board Meeting 
9-11-24 Hospital Board Room 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Larry Coffman at 10:05am.  President Coffman led the salute to the flag and 
read the Auxiliary Prayer. 
 
Roll Call:  Members Present:  Louise Mitchell, Chris Henderson, Carol McInnes, Linda Coffman, Maria Lundholm, 
Joanne Donmoyer, Larry Coffman, Vikki Egry.  Guests:  Dr. Clint Purvance, President & CEO.  
 
Motion made by Vikki Egry/Carol McInnes/approved the minutes of 7-17-24 as presented.   
 
Dr. Clint Purvance shared a status report of the hospital.  This year is the first in the last 4 that the hospital is doing well 
financially.  At present the hospital is reviewing with staff what they would like to see in the new hospital as far as 
equipment, design and space.  They have added another pediatrician and General Surgeon to the staff.  Wayne Prim and 
his foundation have donated $10 million to the new hospital in Nevada.  Mr. Prim passed away in March at the age of 97.   
 
Chris Henderson shared that Barton will have a Health Faire at Bijou School on 10-17-24 from 3-6pm.  The auxiliary will 
have a booth set up with giveaways.  The Health Faire will be giving flu shots.  Also, at the October board meeting Karen 
Parker from Employee Health will give Auxiliary Members flu shots starting at 9:30am.  She also shared that we have a 
new Auxiliary member Tamra Brown who has almost completed all of her paperwork.  The Auxiliary will sell Sees 
Candy in November for Christmas.  Chris reported a new personal email for her:  cehenderson222@gmail.com. 
 
Maria Lundholm shared that we have a new Auxiliary member who has been volunteering with the Comfort Cart.  Her 
name is Sage Wuu. 
 
Joanne Donmoyer shared her concern about the volunteer brochures which we need to put stickers on to make corrections 
for a different email address.   
 
Carol McInnes provided the Treasurer’s report showing a current balance of $273,925.58. 
 
Larry Coffman reported on the last blood drive held.  There were 64 appointments, 13 no shows and 18 walk-ins.  He also 
asked that submissions for the Barometer be in to him by 9-25-24.   
 
Linda Coffman reported on the Cheeseball project for this year.  We will make 700 cheeseballs in one session on 11-3-24. 
They will be sold in Gardnerville and in the snowflake area at the hospital.  Chris suggested contacting Sue McLaughlin 
to post on social media what days they will be selling in the hospital for the public to buy. 
 
Maria Lundholm reported on Christmas Cheer.  There was a fundraiser that raised $600.00.  She did ask for more 
volunteer help.  If interested please contact her.   
 
Linda Coffman reported that the Annual General Membership Meeting Luncheon will be 11-13-24 at Margareta’s starting 
at 11:30am.  This meeting will be the election of officers for 2025.   
 
The next Auxiliary Board Meeting will be October 9 at 10:00am in the hospital board room.   
 
ADJOURN:  11:47am submitted by Linda Coffman, Substitute Recording Secretary 
 
 
There were no minutes for the Board Meeting in August.  Not enough board members present for a quorum.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Total Auxiliary Assets 1/1/24      08/31/24 
  Beginning Balance Income Expenses Ending Balance 
Organization         
El Dorado Checking* $80,534.18  $6,961.62 $10,992.92 $76,502.98 
US Bank-3CD’s $122,902.18  $3,937.51  - $126,839.69 
US Bank-3CD’s Dan 
Kerr $69,132.47  $2,214.85  - $71,347.32 

Total $80,534.18  $13,114.08 $10,992.92 $274,689.99 
* Per bank statement      
Checking Account 
Detail   

  
 

Operating $69,959.70  $6,960.43 $7,492.92 $67,427.21 
 Dan Kerr $12,574.48 $1.29  $3,500.00 $9,075.77 
Total Checking $80,534.18  $6,961.72 $10,992.92 $76,502.08 
CD Detail-US Bank         
Operating $122,902.18  $3,448.16   $126,350.34 
Dan Kerr Scholarship $69,132.47  $1,939.59   $71,072.06 
Total CD’s $192,034.96   $5,387.75   $197,422.40 
Total checking & CD’s $272,568.83 $12,349.47  $10,992.92 $273,925.58 
El Dorado Bank – 08/31/24 Interest=$1.29: $1.12 (87%) & Dan Kerr $.17(13%)  
US Bank – Operating – 08/27/24 Interest=$176.30 + $140.28+$172.77 $489.35  
US Bank – Dan Kerr – 08/27/24 Interest=$99.17+$78.91+$ $275.26 
  * Per bank statement Total CD Interest $764.61 

 
 

 
SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 

3 JENNIFER HOLLAND, 11 ELAINE 
SMITH, 14 BRIDGET RICHMOND 

29 SAGE WUU 
5 LOUISE MITCHELL, 6 CAROL 

MCINNESM 11 LARRY COFFMAN, 
 12 ARLYCE GUERRY, 19 JOYCE DEWITT, 

21 LINDA COFFMAN,  
28 DIANE STERNIN 

 
 

 
All Minutes from the General Membership 

meetings and the Auxiliary Board meeting will 
be published in the newsletter prior to their 

approval.   Be sure to keep a copy for voting on 
approval at the next meetings. 

 
 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
Our Sunshine Chair is  

Louise Mitchell. 
If you know a member who is ill, please call Louise 

530-544-2010 so she can send a cheerful note. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
Barton Memorial Hospital Auxiliary 

South Lake Tahoe Community 
Vitalant Blood Drive  

2024 Dates for the Blood Drive 
December 6 

September Blood Drive 
66 Registered, 69 unites collected,  

5 first time donors 
207 Hospital patients supported. 

TO ALL VOLUNTEERS, IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN HELPING 
OUT AT THE NEXT BLOOD DRIVE, BRING YOUR ID BADGE 
AND WEAR YOUR ISSUED UNIFORM.  THE BLOOD DRIVE 

IS HELD AT THE REC. CENTER FROM 
 11:30am TO 5pm 

Contact Larry at userramp@aol.com  
or call 530-577-0326 

 
 

 REPORT ANY CHANGES 
   Any %me you or you know of a member who has a 
change of address, phone, email or other informa%on 
please let Maria Lundholm, 1st Vice-President or Larry 
Coffman, NewsleCer editor know so changes can be 
updated for mailing informa%on to members and 
making updates to the roster as needed.  Also, if you 
know anyone who is not receiving the newsleCer, please 
let Larry know. 

 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 AND LUNCHEON 
Membership Luncheons are held in April, June, 
November and December.  April and December 

Luncheons are free to all current Auxiliary Members.  
Reservations must be made by noon Friday preceding 

the meeting.  If you make a reservation and do not 
CANCEL you will be charged the amount for the 

luncheon. 
Contact Linda Coffman 
taholass@yahoo.com 

530-577-0328 
 

 
 

PREVIEWS OF COMING ATTRACTIONS 
 
 

 
OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 

 
October 9th Auxiliary Board MeeLng  

Hospital Board Room 9:30am to 12 noon 
Members welcome to aRend  
November 3rd.Cheese balls  
November 13th Luncheon  

 

We Need Your Help 
Christmas Cheer gives away clothing and 
household goods to the community along with 
food. Presently, we are overrun with 
donations. The community is dropping off 
items at Christmas Cheer everyday rather than 
donating to Goodwill. These items need to be 
sorted and then put out in our parking lot for 
the community. Auxiliary members are needed 
to help manage this influx of clothing and 
household goods. We are running out of room 
in the donation area. Please consider 
volunteering a couple of hours to help us out. 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 
10-2pm.  
 
Linda Coffman taholass@yahoo.com   

530-577-0328 
 

ROSTER UPDATE  
NEW MEMBER 

SAGE WUU 
3341 Mount Rose Rd. 

S. Lake Tahoe, CA 96150 
Phone 707-486-3498 

Email wuusage@gmail.com 
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…NEWSLETTER…  

 
BARTON MEMORIAL HOSPITAL AUXILIARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

ExecuWve Board 2024 
                                                    President……………………..Larry Coffman…………………………..,530-577-0328 
                                                    First Vice President………Maria Lundholm…………………………530-541-4261 
                                                    Second Vice President….Joanne Donmoyer………………………530-544-5633 
                                                    Treasurer……………………..Carol McInnes…………………………....530-600-1355  
                                                    Recording Secretary……..Viki Egry……………………………………..775-721-8659 

 
BOARD MEMBERS/CHAIRMAN 

Barometer: Larry Coffman 
Blood Drive: Larry Coffman 
Cheese Balls:  Linda Coffman 
Christmas Cheer:  Maria Lundholm 
Comfort Cart: Vicki Schussel 
Front Desk: Joanne Donmoyer 
Historian: Mary Jackson 
Junior Volunteer: Vikki Egry 
Luncheon Hostess: Linda Coffman 
Publicity: Joanne Donmoyer 
Skilled Nursing: Vikki Egry 
Scholarships: Vikki Egry 
 

Sunshine / Memorial Fund: Louise Mitchell 
Volunteer CoordinaXng Team: Maria Lundholm 
Vikki Egry and Joanne Donmoyer 
 
Non-VoXng Members: 
Dr. Purvance 
Community Benefit: Chris Proctor,  
FoundaXon: Chris Kiser 
Public RelaXons: Sue McLaughlin 
Volunteer Coordinator:   Chris Henderson 
Ways and Means: Chris Henderson, Joanne Donmoyer, 
Carol McInnes

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
THE BAROMETER 
P. O. Box 550086 
South Lake Tahoe, CA 96155    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 


